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Julius Pete Hayes returned home over the weekend which is 
good news for all onour campus who know and respect him, 
a sergeant on our Campu s Security staff. 

Sgt. Hayes came to work that blue Monday and one of his de­
tails was to bring deposits from the campus to the State Btreet 
Bank downtown. While on that mission his radio speaker 
blared that an emergency situation--a student wielding a 
knife in the Science Auditorium--was underway. 

Rushingtothecampus, heparticipatedwithothers of the uni­
versity community to assist the student. For his efforts, 
Pete Hayes was cut in the throat, chest, back, and arms. But 
he considers himself a lucky man. And you can be sure that 
we're happy he is recovering and soon will be back on duty. 

Prof. James Sweeney was also off-campus when the drama 
began. The troubled student was asked if there was anyone 
he would talk with, and Prof. Sweeney's name was mentioned. 
-Campus police sped to Sweeney-. s home in Boston and brought 
himbacktothe-campus. Sweeney, like Hayes, made himself 
involved in helping a person in need. 

Others were involved that day, including Robert Gorman of 
the Maintenance staff from wbom the student broke away after 
Gorman's attempt todisarmhim. "Health Center personnel, 
students, chaplains Fr. James Rafferty and Sarah -sma11, 
Patrolmen Mc1Jonough and~ulnn of District 11, ·Bert Fliegel, 
people fr-om Student Affairs---all became involved. 

UMass-Boston thatdaywasnot a Kitty Genovese's Flushing, 
New York. 

The Campus Ministry-has announced a series of seminars open 
to the university community. The program: 
Spiritualities in the New Testament; Rev. Tony Heckler,S.J., 
and Rev. RobertGoss, S. J.; Mondays, 12:30 to 1:30; College 
II, 2-624. 
Jesus: GodandMan;Rev. RobertGoss, S.J., Thesdays,12:30 
to 1:30; College I I. 2-621. 
Christian Story; Rev. Robert Goss, S. J., Wednesdays, 1:00 
to 1:50; College I I, 2-625. 
Christ and Buddha; Rev. Robert Goss, S. J., and Rev. Eric 
Wolven, S.J.; Fridays, 12:30 to 1:30; College II, 2-616. 

For further information and seminar descriptions, call Fr. 
James Rafferty~ Campus Ministry, Ext. 2919. 

To update your telephone directory, the phone numbers for the 
C-ollege of Professional Studies are Ext. 3241, 3242 and 3243. 
Their offices are on the third floor of the Science Building. 

Phones for the Pre- Freshman Program are Ext. 2501, 2502, 
and 25U3_J lbe office Js locat-ed on the .third floor Df the Ad-
ministr-ation 1Udg. · 

The Institute-for Learning and TeJching C-{)nt1nues -with its 
Ext. 2381 but is now iocated on the Ut-h floo:r--of~he Library. 
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Effective Sunday, Oct. 5 Sunday shuttle service between the 
University and Columbia Station will be discontinued until 
further notice. Due to shortage of personnel the library hasn't 
been able to open Sundays this semester as they had origi­
nally hoped. 

Effective Oct. 3, with the addition of three public terminals 
in the lobby of the main library (directly behind the guard's 
desk to one's left,) Computing Services is now able to pro­
vide connect capability to the Cyber 74 with expanded hours. 

Batch Processing AND Telex: Computing Services, Rooms 
SO & 49, Third Floor, Science Building. Monday, 9AM-5PM; 
Tuesday, 9AM-5PM;Wednesday, 9AM-5PM; Thursday, 9AM-
5PM; Friday, 9AM-5PM. 

Telex ONLY: Main Library, Lobby (behind guard's desk), 
Second Floor, Library Building. Monday, 9AM-9PM; Tues­
day, 9AM-9PM; Wednesday, 9AM-9PM; Thursday, 9AM-9PM; 
Friday, 9AM-5PM; Saturday, 12:30PM-5PM; *Sunday, 12:30 
PM-SPM. 
*dependent on Library's expansion of hours to include Sunday. 

The Search Committre for the Dean of College I is currently 
seeking nominations to fill the position of Dean of College I. 
We are looking for an experienced administrator with demon­
strated capacity to work with and coordinate the efforts of 

- the various departments and programs. The individual must 
also be an educator with an established reputation as a schol­
ar in an academic field. Wearemakinga nationwide search 
for a highly qualified individual to fill this position and we 
would greatly appreciate any assistance you may be able to 
render to facilitate our task. 

Please send nominations to Dean's Search Committee, College 
I, no later than October 15. 

The University of Massachusettshasbeen invited to s'ubmit 
up to three nominations for the Henry Luce Foundation's 
Luce Scholars Program in Asia during 1976-77. These schol­
arships carry a basic stipend of $9,000. Basic requirements 
for eligibility are: U.S. citizenship; maximum age 27 on 
September 1, 1976; at least a Bachelor's degree by Septem­
ber 1976; a record of highest academic achievement; evi­
dence of outstanding leadership ability; a mature and clearly 
defined career interest in a specific field. 

The program is defined as being experiential rather than aca­
demic in approach; according to the Foundation's bulletin, 
"Although some scholars have been attached to Asian insti­
tutions in teaching or research capacities, none of the ..• 
participants is formally enrolled as a student in a college or 
university and no academic credit is extended . • • • At 
the heart of the enterprise are internships and job place­
ments that are arranged for each participating scholar on 
the basis of his or her professional interests and back­
ground. " 

There is no limitation on fields covered by the Program, ex­
cept for two proscribed areas: acareerinterestand/oraca-

(continued to page 3) 
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demic concentration in some aspec t of Asian affairs or Inter­
national Relations. Also, applicants will be ineligible if they 
have already had significant exposure to Asia other than 
through ! military assignment. 

Only 15 Luce Scholars will be selected in the United States. 
Those interested are invited to drop by to see the Interna­
al Programs Advisor, Bette Davis, Room 211, Adm., X2275. 

Peter Feinstein, Director of the University Film Study Cen­
ter, will be on campus Wednesday, October 1 from 12:30 to 
2:00p.m. to discuss the facilities of U. F. S.C. that are 
available to faculty and studentsofUMass-Boston. Thedis­
cussion will take place in the Media Center Conference 
Room, G-1 level of the Library Building. All those who are 
interested in film study are welcome to attend. 

The fellowships listed here are competitive and are open to 
seniors (class of 1976). As the application deadlines and 
Graduate Record Examination registration dates are soon, 
it would be very helpful if these fellowships could be an­
nounced by faculty. 

1. DANFORTH FELLOWSHIP PROGRAM 
The Uuiversity of Massachusetts-Bostoniseligible to nomi­
nate four seniors to the Danforth Fellowship competition. 
One recent graduate who plans to attend graduate school may 
be nominated in addition to the four seniors. 

The UMass-Boston nominees will be chosen by a campus se­
lection committee which will interview only those seniors 
who are strongly recommended by their departments. De­
partment chairmen are asked to identify candidates and send 
to Mary Winslow the names and two letters of recommends­
tion for each cmdidate, by Friday, October 10, 1975. 

All Danforth candidates are required to take the Graduate 
Record Examination. Special GR E registration forms are 
available in the Advising Office (AdministrationBldg., Room 
210). 

2. NATIONAL FELLOWSHIPS FUND/FORD FOUNDATION 
GRADUATE FELLOWSHIPS PROGRAM 
With the support of the Ford Foundation, the National Fellow­
ships Fund and the Educational Testing Service are offering 
a limited number of fellowships to minority Americans who 
plan to pursue full-time study toward the doctoral degree in 
the social sciences, natural sciences or the humanities, in 
preparation for a career in higher education. 

Information on these fellowships is available in the Advising 
Office. Students apply directly and should register for the 
Graduate Record Examination. 

3. FULBRIGHT-HAYS GRANTS FOR GRADUATE STUDY 
ABROAD 

Some Fulbright grants are available to first-year graduate 
students. Candidates (seniors) must demonstrate the "ne­
cessity for foreign studyintermsoftheir future and profes­
sional aims. " 

Complete information and applications for Fulbright grants 
(Continued to page 4) 
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ar e ava ilahle in the Advising Office. Interested students 
should arrange t o talk with Bett e Davis soon, as completed 
applications are due in the Advising Office by Friday , Octo­
ber 10, in order that candidates may be interviewed by the 
UMass- Boston campus selection committee. 

4. MARSHALL SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS 
Thirty s cholarships are available for men and women under 
26 to work for further degrees at Briti sh universities for a 
period of two years. Only four awards are available to stu­
dents in the Northeastern region. 

A selection committee will interview all seriously interested 
candidates. As applications are due no later than October 
22, 1975 students should arrange to speak with Bette Davis 
in the Advising Office before October lOto secure informa­
tion and applications. 

5. RHODES SCHOLARSHIPS 
Thirty-two Rhodes Scholarships are awarded each year for 
two to three years' study at Oxford. Four students are se­
lected from the New England region. The scholarships are 
open only to men; by 1976, it is anticipated that they will be 
open to men and women. Like the Marshall, a Rhodes scholar­
ship is for students with high academic standing and an ex­
tremely convincing justification for wanting to study at Ox­
ford. 

Students apply directly and should do so before October 31; 
information and applications are available in the Advising 
Office. 

Information on other sources of scholarship aid, other na­
tiona I competitions, and loans for graduate study is available 
in the Advising Office. 

Specific questions on the national competitions for graduate 
fellowships should be directed to Mary Winslow, Adminis­
tration Bldg.~ Room 210. 

David L. Stockton is the New Director of Health Services. He 
comes to UMass-Boston from the Yale-New Haven Hospital 
where he was assistant director. He has his bachelor's de­
gree from Howard University and Master of Public Health 
degree from Yale4 
At the Yale-New Haven Hospital he was responsible for as­
sisting an associate director in administering an outpatient 
department handling 150, 000 visits a year, and an emergency 
service handling 88, 000 visits a year. 
Dr. S. P. Marland, Jr., President of the College Entrance Ex­
amination Board, has announced the appointment of Professor 
James E. Blackwell {Sociology, College I) to the College En­
trance Examination Board. Professor Blackwell's specific 
appointment is to the Advisory Committee on Research De­
velopment for a three year term. Thi s committee suggests 
research priorities, proposes and reviews specific research 
projects, makes recommendations concerning the mainte­
nance .of existing research -endeavors, and recommends gen­
eral policies with respect to research, hath programmatic 
and associat1onal, of special interest to the College Entrance 
Examination Board. 
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